WESTAMPTON TOWNSHIP LAND DEVELOPMENT BOARD

RE- ORGANIZATION MEETING                   JANUARY 9, 2019  7:00 P.M.

MINUTES

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Westampton Township Land Development Board was held at the Municipal Building on Rancocas Road on January 9, 2019 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was called to order by Secretary Marion Karp and the opening statement required by Sunshine Law was read.  This meeting was advertised in the Burlington County Times on January 5, 2018 and posted in the Municipal Building.  All guests were welcomed.

Everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  New Board members Mr. Blair, Mr. Eckart, Mr. Freeman and Mr. Odenheimer were sworn in by Secretary Marion Karp.
Roll Call:  Present:  Mr. Applegate, Mr. Barger, Mr. Blair, Mr. Eckart, Mr. Freeman, Mr. Guerrero, Mr. Myers, Mr. Odenheimer, Mr. Wisniewski
Absent:  Mr. Borger, Ms. Haas 
Motions are needed for the following 2019 appointments:
Mr. Wisniewski made a motion to nominate Mr. Borger for Chairman; the motion was seconded by Mr. Blair.  There were no other nominations.  All voted yes.

Mr. Blair made a motion to nominate Mr. Applegate for Vice Chairman; the motion was seconded by Mr. Wisniewski.  There were no other nominations.  All voted yes, Mr. Applegate abstained.  
Mr. Wisniewski made a motion to nominate Marion Karp for Secretary; the motion was seconded by Mr. Blair.  There were no other nominations.  All voted yes.

Mr. Wisniewski made a motion to nominate Lou Capelli of Florio, Steinhardt and Fader; the motion was seconded by Mr. Blair.  There were no other nominations.  All voted yes.
Mr. Blair made a motion to nominate CME Engineers; the motion was seconded by Mr. Guerrero.  There were no other nominations.  All voted yes.
The minutes of the December 5, 2019 meeting were tabled until next month.  Dave Barger requested several corrections.  Marion would listen to the tape of the meeting.  
Resolutions:

23-2017  979 Woodlane Road, LLC/7-Eleven, Block 1104, Lot 3 (Woodlane & Jacksonville Roads) – preliminary & final major site plan, use variance – convenience store & gasoline fueling station (continuance) - was memorialized.
24-2017 Fountain Square Shopping Center, Highview Homes, LLC, Block 807, Lot 1 (2035 Burlington-Mt. Holly Road) – preliminary major subdivision, site plan, use & bulk variances, design waivers – was memorialized.  
Old Business:
Kingdom Church – attorney Lionel Frank was present on behalf of the church.  He explained that they were not able to construct the sidewalk along Rancocas Road and therefore could not obtain their Certificate of Occupancy.  He explained that there are guy wires that come down from the poles and two of these wires are where the sidewalk would be.  It is dangerous for pedestrians and bicyclists.  They approached PSE&G and asked them to relocate the wires.  He was told the wires wouldn’t be relocated because they were in support of public transmission lines rather than a service line for the subject property.  They have tried as much as they can to try to solve this problem.  
Verizon also has wires located on these poles.  Gene Blair stated that he had spoken with PSE&G.  He clarified that the poles don’t need to be moved, only the guy wires.  The church is requesting a waiver for the condition that the sidewalk be installed.  At some point in time if they come to an agreement with PSE&G, they would certainly install the sidewalk.  Gene spoke with Dora Donovan at PSE&G who said they could install an alternate kind of guy wire which would make it safer.  Gene doesn’t think it is an impossible mission; he spoke about possibly moving the sidewalk around the wires.  Mr. Frank stated that this was beyond their control.  Gene said that PSE&G is also stating that this is beyond their control since Verizon is involved.  One option would be to obtain joint easements from PSE&G and Verizon.  
The applicant agreed to bond for the sidewalk and if they were to obtain the easement, they could construct it.  Board Solicitor Robert Swartz stated that this would be hard to enforce and what period of time would the Board limit it to.  Mr. Frank stated that he had a very hard time getting PSE&G putting anything in writing.  Engineer Jim Winckowski would attempt to schedule a meeting with PSE&G but a bond and escrows would need to be posted.  The Board would need to set an end date in order to revisit this.  Mr. Frank stated that they needed to get this resolved and thought that 4 to 6 months would be adequate.  
The temporary certificate of occupancy would remain in place, a time limit would be set, and escrow would be posted.  They would be required to come back before the Board, say, in 6 months.  Mr. Frank asked if after 6 months they couldn’t solve the problem if this could be administratively dealt with; Solicitor Swartz answered that it could.  Jim Winckowski and the church’s engineer would attempt to meet with representatives of PSE&G to work something out.  Escrow would need to be posted.  Mr. Frank stated that this would be acceptable to the applicant.  Jim would contact Mr. Avila, the applicant’s engineer.
Mr. Blair made a motion to approve tabling the matter for 6 months in order to enable Jim and the applicant’s engineer to work on it together; Mr. Wisniewski seconded the motion.  All voted yes, Mr. Freeman abstained.  

This was opened to the public for comment; there being none, the meeting was closed.  

Robert Swartz explained to the Board that 979 Woodlane Road had requested a continuance for their application until the Board’s March meeting.  Mr. Blair made a motion to approve; the motion was seconded by Mr. Wisniewski. All voted yes. The applicant would be required to serve notice for the March meeting.
New Business:

None

Open Meeting for public comment
No comments were made.
Comments from the Board
Dave Guerrero – asked if Jim Winckowski had spoken with the County regarding the realignment of Woodlane Road; he had not.  This wasn’t really a planning issue; it could be a Master Plan issue/Township Committee issue.  Jim explained that he couldn’t ask for a major infrastructure project like this.  

Mr. Wisniewski – welcomed the new LDB members, Mr. Eckart and Mr. Odenheimer.  Congratulations to our professionals on their reappointments. 
Mr. Applegate – seconds that and thanks the Board for their vote of confidence.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Marion Karp, Secretary

Westampton Township Land Development Board
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